
HB 176 -- ELECTRONIC ESTATE PLANNING

SPONSOR: Parker

This bill establishes the "Missouri Electronic Wills and Electronic
Estate Planning Documents Act", which specifies that an electronic
will is considered a will for all purposes of the law of this State
and that any written estate planning document may be executed
electronically. Types of estate planning documents include a power
of attorney or durable power of attorney, an advance directive, an
irrevocable trust, and a beneficiary deed, as well as other types
of documents. The bill establishes a process by which an
electronic will may be made self-proved as well as how all or part
of an electronic will may be revoked.

If there is evidence that a testator signed an electronic will and
neither an electronic will nor a certified paper copy of the
electronic will can be found after the testator's death, there will
be a presumption that the testator revoked the electronic will even
if no instrument or later will revoking the electronic will can be
located. A person may create a certified paper copy of an
electronic will or an electronic estate planning document by
affirming under penalty of perjury that a paper copy of the
electronic will is a complete, true, and accurate copy of the
electronic will or the estate planning document.

The provisions of this bill apply to the will of a decedent who
dies on or after August 28, 2025, and to each other written estate
planning document signed or remotely witnessed on or after August
28, 2025.


